Developer Communication --- March 12, 2021
Several developers have contacted SCDOR seeking information on conformity for South Carolina.  Thought it might be a good idea to post some info on FTA SES regarding the subject to head off future inquiries.  
I contacted our Government Services section and asked what they knew about conformity and the prospects of a bill passing.  They provided a link to a bill and I am providing that link below.  Either copy the link and paste into your browser or you may have to hold down the CTRL key and click on the link at same time.  
https://www.scstatehouse.gov/billsearch.php?billnumbers=4017 
Our Government Services section believes the bill will move quickly, but you know anytime you are dealing with a State Legislature or Congress...things can get derailed.  The House bill 4017 was introduced on March 3rd.  There are cases where a Senate conformity bill will be introduced as well.  If, however, the Legislature is trying to act quickly and “fast track” a bill...it will only be introduced in one house so as differences in the House or Senate bill do not have to be debated/reconciled, etc after passage. My hope is that is the case here since no Senate bill appears to have been introduced to date.  By providing our friends in the software industry the link to the bill, you know as much as we do.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]We appreciate everyone’s efforts to date in making this most challenging filing season as painless as possible.  We always have pains and issues, but SCDOR appreciates your efforts to mitigate and resolve them as quickly as you can.   

Keith 
